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     CONSERVATION COMMISSSION - BOARD OF HEALTH  

    JOINT  MEETING  MINUTES     
Tuesday, September 1, 2009 at 6:30 PM 

Town Hall, Selectmen’s Conference Room 
367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 

 
 
The Town of Barnstable Board of Health joined the Barnstable Conservation Commission 
for one item on the Conservation Commission’s meeting held on September 1, 2009.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Conservation Commission Chairman 
Dennis R. Houle.  Also attending were Conservation Commission members Vice-
Chairman Tom Lee and Commissioners John Abodeely, Peter Sampou, Scott Blazis, 
Larry Morin and Louise Foster with Rob Gatewood, Conservation Administrator, 
assisting, and Board of Health Chairman , Wayne Miller, M.D., along with Board of Health 
Member Junichi Sawayanagi and Alternate Board Member, Susan Rask,.   Board of 
Health Member Paul Canniff, D.M.D. was unable to attend.  Thomas McKean, Director of 
Public Health, and Sharon Crocker, Division Assistant, were also present. 
 
These minutes are from the Conservation Commission’s Scrivener’s notes on the joint 
portion of the meeting: 

 
I. Old & New Business: 
 

A. Craigville DPCD implementing regulations – joint review with Board of 
Health. 

 
The Chairman recognized the Chair of the Board of Health, Dr. Wayne Miller, 
and the Board of Health members. 
 
JoAnne Buntich, Interim Planning Director, and Town Attorney Ruth Weil 
attended. 
 
A brief overview of the “Proposed Implementing Regulations” took place. 
 
Questions, comments, and concerns: 
 
 An appreciation of the Town Council and Growth Management 

Department was expressed for taking this matter forward. 
 The Boards’ comments will be presented to the Cape Cod Commission. 
 The requirement that view corridors be kept free of taller vegetation 

seems to verge on the area of Conservation Commission regulations.  A 
revision to the proposed language will be considered. 
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 Do DCPC regulations limit installation of sewer systems?  -   The answer 
is no.  Nor do they [regulations] impose “flow-neutral” conditions.  They 
do, however, restrict footprints. 

 Septic tanks cannot be placed in the velocity zone. 
 BOH Chairman Miller expressed the opinion that it was “an excellent and 

commendable job”. 
 
A joint letter from the two Boards to the Cape Cod Commission will be 
forthcoming. 
 
A motion was made to close the Board of Health meeting. 
 
Seconded and voted unanimously. 
 
 
(Conservation Commission meeting continued.) 
 
 


